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was the clam. If you go to an ancient 

layers of white shells from clams and 

protein, and also nutrients such as iron, 
Vitamin C and Vitamin D.

There are four main species of clams 
along the BC coast: butter clam, 

Harvesting clams

below the surface of beaches in the 

through holes.

dependable food source. People could 

The best time of year to gather clams is 
in the winter. In warmer months people 

They could be polluted by what we call 

change in colour, people would watch 

they were eating the clams, then people 

Preserving clams

amounts of clams in the past. Some were 

be eaten later. 

Clam Gardens

people put them between mats and 

tender.

The dried clams could be stored for a 
long time, or they could be traded with 
other First Nations. 

Sometimes people strung them on strings 

they got hungry while going about their 

Clam gardens

source in the past because First Peoples 

To do this, people long ago built walls 
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people built thousands of these beach 
terraces. In one bay alone on Quadra 
Island there are at least 49 separate 
gardens.

and maintain these gardens. First, the 
builders had to understand the currents 

them.

detailed understanding of the intertidal 
ecosystem to create such successful 

The walls were as much as two meters 
high. They were created by rolling 
boulders down to the lowest of the low 

height so the sandy terrace behind it 
would create the best growing habitat for 
the clams.

Certain people in the community were 
stewards of the clam gardens. They would 

area untouched for a period of time.

them on a struggling beach.

gardens and found that more clams 
grow on beaches with walls than regular 
beaches. As well, clams grow faster 

gardens.

generations. Families passed on the 

gardens could be continue to be cared 
for.

The use of the clam gardens was part 
of  First Nations political and social 

certain families or hereditary groups had 
the use of certain gardens, which were 
passed down. As well as the rights to use 
the gardens went the responsibility to 
care for them.

Sea Garden

the sand for the clam gardens. They also 
created a reef ecosystem where other sea 

sea cucumbers and chitons. These are all 
seafood delicacies, and no doubt were an 


